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Sue Dell Harper, who lived her life 
for the hope of the Gospel, left this 
world for her eternal home 
December 30, 2022. She was a 
loving, generous, Spirit-�lled lady 
who loyally and sel�essly loved her 
family and others with the love of 
Jesus. She was born on June 19, 
1942 to the late Richard and 
Margaret Jones. She is survived by 
John Harper of Chillicothe who was 
her husband for 61 special years;  
her children Jon (Linda) Harper of 
Green�eld; Cyndy (late Jerry) 
Driggs. She is also survived by the 
grandchildren that she loved 
dearly. She was a natural teacher 
and storyteller who devoted many 
years to enthusiastically sharing the 
“Good News” of Jesus Christ with 
many children and adults through 
Child Evangelism Fellowship, 
Vacation Bible Schools, and 
Chillicothe Baptist Children’s 
Church. She was a spiritual mentor 
to many and will be greatly missed 
by friends and family. Memorial 
contributions may be made to CEF, 
PO Box 6274,Chillicothe, OH 45601. 

Marshall Page Baum died 
December 7, 2022 at his home 
surrounded by family. He was born 
June 14, 1929 at Saint Brides 
(Virginia Beach), Virginia to Forrest 

O. and Virginia 
Swoope Baum. 
On November 
21, 1953 he 
was married to 
Eliza Gri�th 
Baum. He is 
survived by son 

Gregory Baum, Chillicothe Ohio, 
and daughter Lisa Baum Rudnick 
and one grandson. He served in 
Child Evangelism of Ross County for 
over 40 years. He had a special God 
given love for children.  He was a 
member of Tabernacle Baptist 
Church. In lieu of �owers memorials 
may be made to Tabernacle Baptist 
Church 221 E. Main Street  Chilli-
cothe or Child Evangelism of Ross 
County.
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IN THE ARMS OF JESUS

DONATE HERE:

•Praise God for Real Joy Community 
Outreach Church adopting Zane Trace 
Elementary School in Ross County.
• Praise God for 5 Christmas party Clubs.
• Praise God for a good training turnout.
• Pray for the 5 Valentine and Easter Party 
Clubs currently scheduled in the South 
Central Chapter.
• Pray for CYIA promotions and the CYIA 
retreat.
•Pray for GNC beginning at Zane Trace 
Elementary School on February 15th, in 
Ross County and for the team from Real 
Joy Church who will be conducting the 
club at Zane Trace.

PRAYER & PRAISE



CHRISTMAS 
PARTY CLUBS
Eleven Children attended The 
Christmas Party Club at Sherman 
Park .

SHERMAN PARK

Seven Children attended The 
Christmas Party Club at the 
Massieville School.

MASSIEVILLE SCHOOL

Nine Children attended the 
Christmas Party Club at Lincoln 
Park and six of them made 
decisions to receive Christ as their 
Savior.

LINCOLN PARK

Thirty-three Students attended The 
Christmas Party at the school and 
ten made decisions to receive Christ 
as their Savior. 

CCSD INTERMEDIATE 

A Super Seminar / Procedures Workshop was 
conducted at the Je�erson Ave. CCCU in 
Chillicothe on January 7, 2023 from 9:AM – 3:PM. 
Sixteen volunteers from �ve area Churches 
attended. Sessions that were taught by Ministry 
Coordinator Shelah Sparks, and Brenda Norton. 
They taught Bible verses, the “Teachers that 
Touch Lives” curriculum,  “How to Teach Songs”, 
“Teaching Wonder Time”,  and “Managing Your 
Class Room (Dynamics of  Discipline)”. They also 
taught an overview of The “Greatest Valentine 
Party Club”, the “Because God Loves You Easter 
Party Club”  and “God the One to Follow Spring” 
Good News Club  curriculum. Shelah and Brenda 
were trained at CMI in Warrenton  Missouri on the 
Dynamics of Teacher Training in the fall semester 
of 2022.

SUPER SEMINAR 
WORKSHOP

VOLUNTEER 
APPRECIATION 
BANQUET

Volunteer Appreciation Banquet was held on Dec. 8th at the 
Heritage Nazarene Church in Chillicothe. A plaque was 
presented to Joyce Warner in memory of her husband Gary 
who passed away in December of 2019. Gary was the 
designer and builder of the Good News Caboose. The 
plaque will be placed in the caboose. Thank you to all who 
help to make the banquet a success.

AND THANK YOU FOR YOUR 
CONTINUED SUPPORT.


